Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of Regular Meeting, January 8, 2018
The Eden Selectboard met at the Town Office on January 8, 2018.  Present at the meeting were:  Ricky Morin, Adam Degree, George Sheldrick, Candy Vear, Tracey Morin and NHP/Eden Fire Dept. members: Brent Lanpher, Scott Audet, Marvin Whitcomb.

1. Ricky opened the meeting at 6:00PM. 

Move to #5 to accommodate the NHP/Eden Fire Dept.

5.
NHP/Eden Fire Department:  Information on the new truck NHP/Eden Fire would like to purchase was presented and reviewed.  This would be a joint purchase with Hyde Park.  The estimated cost is $330,000 of which Eden’s share would be $165,000.  This truck would replace E1 1996 Pumper.  Adam made the motion to put the request to purchase a new fire truck jointly with Hyde Park, Eden’s share to be 165,000 on Eden’s Annual Town Warning.  George seconded the motion.  Approved.  Ron Rodjenski will be contacted about the wording of the article.
Returning to the agenda:

2.
Additions and Deletions to the Agenda:  None at this time.
3.
Citizen Input:  None at this time.

4.
Approve the Minutes of December 26, 2017:  Adam made the motion to approve the minutes of December 26, 2017 as written.  George seconded the motion.  Approved.
6.
Beach Update: None at this time.
7.
Dog Officer Update: Candy reported that the tickets issued for non-registration had been sent in.  One of the parties had come in to register their dog but the main offender had not.
8.
Constable Update:  None at this time.
9.
Health Officer Update:  None at this time.
10.
EYSC – Letter of Resignation – Tarrah Martin:  A letter of resignation from Tarrah Martin was reviewed.  Tarrah stated she was not looking to be reappointed after town meeting and wished the position be advertised prior so that the committee would not be shorthanded.  The Selectboard asked that a letter of thanks be sent to Tarrah and notice be posted that a position will be available after town meeting.

11.
Road Commissioner’s Report:

a.
Update Knowles Flat Culvert #13-8 – No inquiries about the bid notice have been received.  Tracey picked up copies of the design from LCPC but they are not in the large format a contractor would need to work from.  Additional large copies will be requested as needed once the bid is awarded.
b.
Update Knowles Flat Twin Culverts:  No updates at this time.
c.
Access Permit:


i.
Wayne & Sharon Messier (Rudy Flood):  Rudy has contacted the town office and agreed to the conditions outlined in town correspondence of October 24th.  Rudy has one year to complete the drive to the conditions listed on the access application.  Ricky has measured the site and a 911 number will be calculated.  George made the motion to accept the drive access application.  Approved and signed.

ii.
Carol and Michael Byrd:  Ricky has not been able to connect with AOT’s Jim Cota to ask for a site visit.  This will remain on the agenda.  It was noted that the drive site is being plowed and used along with the drive access off RT 100.
d.
Vehicle/road weight limits – further discussion:  Changes to the town restrictions attachment sent out with approved weight limit permits was reviewed.  LCPC had also sent a copy of draft minutes from the TAC meeting where a presentation was made by DMV Sgt. Fenby.  Tracey added that LCPC plans to have another session with Sgt. Fenby to discuss this topic further.  Tracey noted it would be beneficial for the Selectboard to attend this meeting so all would have a better understanding of the weight limits and special postings.  George made the motion to begin use of the revised attachment.  Approved.
e.
Annual Certificate of Highway Mileage – sign:  Eden had no changes to its highway mileage in 2017.  Adam made the motion to sign the annual certificate of highway mileage.  Approved and signed.
f.
FYI

i.
Hyde Park MRGP Plan:  A copy of Hyde Park’s MRGP plan had been received.  The Selectboard was given a copy to show what would be required of Eden in the near future to comply with the new State mandate.

ii.
Hyde Park highway salary/benefits survey:  Information gathered by Hyde Park on salary and benefits offered by a variety of towns was reviewed.  Some of the towns were not comparable in size with Eden, but it was noted that there were a couple items offered in other towns that should be considered by Eden in the future.

g.
Update of other activities of Highway Dept.:  Ricky reported plowing and sanding of roads; a complaint received at the town office and to Adam about East Hill had been addressed. 
12.
Hillside Trash – Rate increase:  Notification from Hillside of the need to increase their rates by $2 per month was reviewed.

13.
Ratify additions & deletions of December 26, 2017 meeting:

a.
Motion, approval and signing of new equipment loan and promissory note & security agreement.
b.
Review & discussion of Shane Earle email regarding old dump site, So. Pond Rd.
c.
Review of Lam. Cty. Courthouse estimated tax assessment.

Adam made the motion to ratify the additions and deletions from the December 26, 2017 meeting as listed above in #13, (a-c) above.  Approved.
14.
Continue work on FY 18/19 Budget & Town Report:  The Selectboard continued to work on the Selectboard and Highway portions of the budget.  Appropriations available were added.  Two local groups have requested increases.  Additional line items were added to the highway budget for the MRGP.  A draft Selectboard Report was provided for review with changes noted.  No changes except the addition of the Fire Dept. request will be made to the town warning.  Final financial reports, updates to town equipment values and town report progress were discussed.  Budget and town report work will be finalized at the next meeting.

15.
FYI –TF Martin drawings:  Drawings of an addition to the town office were reviewed.  It was suggested that contractors be contacted for their opinions of this drawing and floor plan.  
16.
Any other business:  None at this time.
16.
Sign orders (5):  Four (4) orders were reviewed and signed.  The 5th order lacked a signature page and will be signed at the next meeting.
17.
Meeting adjourned at 9PM.  Approved.
Unapproved minutes. 
Tracey Morin

Town Administrative Assistant 
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